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June 2022
Dear Friends,

There is hope! Chaos, uncertainty, and corruption fill the earth, but the Church of God has an everlasting
hope! Hebrews 13:14 states, “For here have we no continuing city, BUT WE SEEK ONE TO COME.” If we
are waiting for this world to get better, we will surely be disappointed. This earth is temporal and will be
dissolved, but God shall give His children an everlasting dwelling place! One day, this corruption shall
put on incorruption. One day, this mortal shall put on immortality! One day, we will dwell with our
Saviour, never to be separated from Him again! There is hope!

We praise the LORD for His care for our family. We are all healthy and blessed, and God continues to give
protection. Tabitha continues to faithfully teach ladies’ classes in Alotau and East Cape. She has been a
great help to these women. Cassia and Cherith are doing well. They are already big helpers in the
ministries here in Papua New Guinea. They have a tremendous love for these people. We are abundantly
blessed!

We continue to see the LORD work in New Home Baptist Church. People are getting saved, lives are
being changed, and future laborers are being trained. God opened the door to start this church 8 months
ago, and we have truly seen His hand at work. On June 12, we held our very first baptism service. There
is no river near us, so we had to go to the sea. We had 7 people follow the LORD in baptism, and it was a
joyous sight! As mentioned before, we have been given an opportunity to teach Bible classes with the goal
of training church-planters and pastors. We currently have 3 preachers from various regions faithfully
attending the classes, and we have 2 more scheduled to come in August. These men have been saved for a
while and have led many souls to Christ. They approached me last year with the desire to be properly
trained and ordained to become pastors to continue the Great Commission. We are thankful for the many
opportunities God has given to us for the furtherance of the gospel! Our time in Papua New Guinea can
be appropriately summarized by the words in Revelation 3:8, “...behold, I have set before thee an open
door, and no man can shut it...”

Thank you all for your faithful prayers, help, and support for us as we carry the gospel throughout Milne
Bay Province.

Your Missionaries to Papua New Guinea,
Caleb, Tabitha, Cassia, and Cherith Wilson

Jacca’s Baptism

But none of these t/u'ngs move me, neither count I my lygz dear unto myse[}{ so that J mig;zt ﬁnLS/l my coutse with Joy, and the
ministuy, which 9 have veceived of the Lord Jesus, to test?@ the gospe[ of the grace of gm{. Aets 20:24




